
 

 
 

Landform Consulting Limited  georgina@lfc.co.nz PO Box 402014 Tutukaka 0173 
   

11 December 2021 

Whangārei District Council 
C/- Sarah Irwin 
Private Bag 90203 
Whangārei  
 
RE: Te Parawhau Hapū Cultural Impact Assessment 
 
This letter is issued on behalf of Te Parawhau Hapū to the Whangārei District Council (WDC) in 

relation to the renewal of resource consents for the Whangārei Wastewater Treatment Plant on 

Kioreroa Road, Whangārei. 

Te Parawhau Hapū retain mana i te whenua of the project site, surrounding whenua and awa and 

as such are tāngata whenua and kaitiaki of the whenua, awa, moana and surrounding areas.   

WDC plan to lodge an application for resource consent to the Northland Regional Council (NRC) 

before Christmas.  This letter confirms that WDC has engaged with tāngata whenua in relation to 

this application and a Cultural Impact Assessment (CIA) will be forthcoming.  It is however 

requested that the application when received by NRC is put on hold until such time that the CIA is 

received.   

Mauri ora 
Georgina Olsen   
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